Mr. Chairman.

1. This Working Group is the most specialized body dealing with the important issue of minorities in the UN system. That implies the need for all participants to use in a precise and proper manner the terminology related to the subject matter.  

2. It is in this spirit that I would briefly refer to an intervention made this morning by the representative of Identidad Cultural Romani from Argentina. I have no comments on the valuable information he brought into the discussion and on his substantial assessments. I would note however the inappropriate use of the notion of refugees while he described the origins of some Roma population that recently moved to Argentina. 

3. Emigrants and refugees are very distinct categories in terms of human rights and international law, from a social, economic or political perspective. One cannot enrich discussion, nor find solutions to the real challenges that our societies face, if the terminology is used in a confusing manner. 

4. In his own words, as they appear in the written paper on the situation of the Rom in the Americas, the speaker states clearly “Romani people are a very mobile people”. That is one way to admit that the causes of this mobility are numerous, and therefore it is inadequate to abuse the overarching description of refugees in the case of all Roma persons that are travelling around countries and continents, as the presentation on Argentina so convincingly indicates.

4. Before concluding my short remarks, I would note nevertheless that you, Mr Chairman, did make the necessary distinction between refugees and emigrants when you summarized the statement delivered by the speaker.

Thank you.
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